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The Pumpkin Cruise A Fall Classic

The Pumpkin Cruise is the CYA s oldest annual self
sponsored event. Harkening back to the days before
rendezvous became shows, to a time when cruising
with other classics was an end unto itself and enjoyment
was self made. There are requirements, of course,
everyone must bring and present a pumpkin, usually,
but not always self carved to perfection.

In days past, the event was held at Blake Island after
the park had closed for the year and we had the island
to ourselves. Brad Bradford would host everybody
aboard the Mitlite with hot buttered rum, and dinner
would be followed by songs and games around a fire
pit. It was there, under the beguiling knife of Patti
Henderson on Kiyi, that the carving of pumpkins
became a tradition. As other boaters discovered the joys
of late season cruising, the Blake Island experience
became more like a pitched pirate battle for dock space,
the park stayed open year round and Brad sold the
Mitlite. After a strange year that saw the Pumpkin
Cruise simultaneously occur in three locations, we
moved to Coulon Park in Renton where we had several
years of Halloween camaraderie. After Coulon was
closed to overnight moorage, the event moved to Port
Orchard where it has been held for the past two years.

This year, Argonaut II, Madera, Argosy, Caroline,
Grand Slam, Forevermore, Orba, Cle Illahee, Westerly,

David Elis

Savona, Willogbee G, Freya and Winifred were all
looking spooky in their Halloween attire. The crews of
Deerleap, Loreli and Pat Foss came by land to partake
in the festivities. Costume kudos went to the Winifred
crew with Greg Gilbeit as Frankenstein and Christine
and Andie as harem girls. Entertainment was provided
by Greg Gilbert's galvanized wash tub filled with water
and loaded with apples. Haven't tried it for a while?
it's a lot harder than it looks. The pumpkins this year
were a tribute to the odd and strangely wonderful
imaginations of our participating crews. Blimps in
hangars, giant hearts, ghouls, ghosts, goblins, sweetie
pies, uncarved slackers, hideous rotten things, and
artfully detailed gems all graced the pumpkin display
and all were richly rewarded for their efforts. Madera
was awarded best decorated classic.

If you miss old fashioned fun, the pumpkin cruise
may be your ticket, as there was something for everyone.
For our traditional Halloween film festival, we went en
masse to the local theater for a viewing of Pirates of
the Caribbean . On Sunday, the entire group hit the
Lighthouse for a pre departure brunch. The late October
weather provided a dramatic sky as the fleet carried off
boat loads of plunder from local antique shops. The
Port Orchard marina was a gracious host and was
awarded our Best Showers on the Inland Waters
award for unlimited hot water with no time limits. If
you missed this event, be a ghoul, and put the pumpkin
cruise on your itinerary for next year.







